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7th April 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had a short but extremely productive week, with children fully engaged in Letõs Investigate 
science days, RE and music days. It has been fantastic to get into lessons and share the enthusiasm of 
child in every subject. Well done to all the children for another very successful week of learning. 

Congratulations to the Engineers for winning the house point challenge this half term, with the most 
house points awarded for attitude. They were thrilled to win, and they thoroughly enjoyed a visit from 
local artist Jack Kirk who demonstrated his artwork and gave all the children in the winning house the 
opportunity to win one of his original pieces in a raffle. Jack Kirk produces sculptures from reclaimed 
metal and glass, which can be displayed in the home and garden to create drama and atmosphere. We 
are extremely grateful to him for visiting our winning house and answering questions posed by the 
children. Do check out his inspirational artwork.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As Covid cases, particularly from children remain low, we will be returning to normal school life after 
the holiday. The changes we will be making will be face to face assemblies, staff meetings and parent 
events. Parents from each year group will be invited into a parent event over the summer term to share 
in learning and be given the opportunity to look at childrenõs work. We are really excited about being 
able to return to these special parent events. Further details to follow.  

As part of our celebration of PE and sport in school, we are thrilled to welcome dual Paralympian blind 
footballer Darren Harris into school as part of our participation in a 'Sports for Schools' Event. The 
date for this event will be Wednesday 4th May. All children will participate in a fitness circuit led by 
Darren and then he will lead assemblies. As full PE kits need to be worn on the day, we are asking all 
children to wear PE kit for the entire day. We are asking children to donate Ã2.50 for this event which 
will include a Sports for Schools wrist band as a permanent reminder of the day. Payment can be via Pay 
360 listed under events. Thank you in anticipation of your support for this exciting event.  

A message from our Headteacher: Jill OõConnor 
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It is essential that PE kit is worn by children in all PE lessons for health and safety reasons. We have 
noticed some slippage in compliance with this school policy recently. Can all children ensure that they 
have a full PE kit in school after the holiday as they will not be able to participate in PE lessons or 
sporting MPU courses if they fail to have PE kit in school on PE days. Parents will be contacted directly 
in any cases where children have not had their kit in school and have had to miss their PE lesson or MPU 
course because of this.  

A huge thank for your support with our recent sponsored reading event which was a huge success and 
raised a magnificent Ã1416 through children enjoying reading at home. Well done and thank you to 
everyone for taking part. All the money raised will be spent on books for children to enjoy in school. All 
children can spend time enjoying a book in our reading bus and caravans every lunchtime, so I am 
certain that the new literature will prove to be very popular.  

Staffing Updates  

Caite Cunningham, one of our nursery nurses and Josie Ellis one of our learning support assistants will 
both be leaving school today to take up new positions. Our best wishes and thanks are extended to 
them both for all their contributions to Manor Park. Finally, congratulations to Miss Ingram who is 
getting married during the holiday and will be returning to school after Easter as Mrs Davison. We all 
wish her a wonderful and happy wedding day.   

School finishes today for the Easter holiday. Have a fantastic Easter and we are all looking forward to 
welcoming everybody back on Monday April 25th for the start of a very exciting summer term. Enjoy 
the holiday and I sincerely hope there is an abundance of chocolate to share and enjoy. 

A very Happy Easter to you all. 

Kind regards Jill OõConnor Headteacher  

A message from our Headteacher: Jill OõConnor 


